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This session is scheduled for one hour and fifteen minutes, and will provide CLE credit for professional ethics.

The readings provide background for two scenarios.  The first scenario is that you have been a consumer protection lawyer for the Federal Trade Commission.  As you prepare to leave the FTC. you are considering moving to two types of future employers: (1) the office of a state Attorney General, to work on consumer protection; (2) the office of an Internet Service Provider, to work on anti-spam lawsuits and other consumer protection issues; or (3) either of the above, but to work on different subject matters than you have done previously.  How much can you cooperate with the FTC as you enter your new employ?


For this “revolving door” discussion, background reading is: (1) a two-page document on the revolving door, from the Office of Government Ethics; and (2) the provision of the federal CAN-SPAM Act that authorizes private rights of actions for certain organizations.


Along with the legal and ethical discussion about the revolving door, what are your views about the desirability and efficacy of these private rights of action for emerging consumer protection issues on the Internet?  Should major players have similar causes of action for spyware, anti-virus, and other Internet problems?  Or should there be flat rules either favoring or prohibiting private rights of action generally?


The second scenario is that you leave your current job to work for the Chairman of the powerful House Energy & Commerce Committee to help with consumer protection legislation.  As a new employee on the Hill, you naturally want to keep in touch with former colleagues who are expert on consumer protection issues.  You also will want to learn from other knowledgeable persons about the issues of the day, receiving information from them and sharing coffee, a meal, or whatever as you do so.  The goal for the reading and discussion is for you to create a list of the key dos and don’ts as a new Congressional staffer.

For this legislative ethics discussion, the background reading is: (1) “Lobbying Congress: An Overview of Legal Provisions and Congressional Ethics Rules”; and (2) excerpts from a news story from March 30, when the Senate passed a lobbying reform bill.  The first document is somewhat long, and has a good table of contents to let you focus on the topics of interest.

Along with this ethics discussion, if there is time, it would be interesting to hear about any proposals for consumer protection that you believe deserve consideration in the Congress.  A special topic of my own research is how the shift to online and global purchases affects the best way to pursue consumer protection.  There will be an event at the Center for American Progress, likely on July 25, to examine those issues.
